Mrs Edwina Hanson



Tel 01303 230976

Department of Transport

6th June 2018

NATTTRAN/SE/S247/3254 - Objection to the stopping up of Princes Parade, Hythe

Dear Sir/Madam,

Ever since I was a young girl I wanted to live in Hythe. I have photos of my mother swanning about in the boats on the canal. My granddaughter drives down here from London to enjoy walking along the canal where her great grandmother enjoyed the beauty of the place and she can also enjoy it.

I have loved Hythe most of my life, the attractions of the canal walks and strolling along the unfettered seafront should be left unspoilt for generations to come. It breaks my heart to see it is fast becoming spoilt. Who would want to come here when it has been completely trashed? Apart from the canal and seafront plus some surrounding scenery, there will be little left to attract people here to spend their money on. All this belongs to the people of this county and not just the privileged few, why put a road through it?

It appals me what KCC did to Ashford (a nice little country town) now known as Trashford and to accommodate the London overspill they built the Stanhope Estate, now known as No Hope Estate.

This is the Garden of England! Why make this little part of Hythe which is of outstanding beauty as mangy as other places? What name will we make up for Seabrook and Hythe in the future? Maybe 'Used to be alive Hythe'!

The new road is unnecessary, unwarranted and will cost an absolute fortune. If the new development is built as per the council's plans, the existing road is more than adequate to cope with the extra traffic.

Yours Faithfully,

Edwina Hanson Mrs